## Lake Parker Association, Inc.

West Glover, Vt. 05875

The annual business meeting of the Lake Parker Association was held on Saturday, July 11, 1992 in West Glover, following a well attended potluck supper.

The meeting opened with Secretary Mary Smith reading the minutes of the 1991 annual business meeting. The minutes were accepted as read by the membership.

Joyce Croteau gave the Treasurer's report. Cash on hand as of July 1, 1992 was \$10,084.21. Total receipts for the year were \$1,518.49. Total expenditures were \$1,496.81. This report was accepted as read.

Randy Williams reported the weed cutter is in the water at his place and ready to go. There aren't many weeds ready to cut as yet. Randy is willing to assist anyone wishing to learn how to operate the machine. Randy has rented his cottage for the summer, but you can contact him by leaving a note in his mailbox.

Arnold Smith reported on water quality testing. The State is no longer testing the water samples in the lab. The clarity of the water as measured by the Secchi disc is about the same as last year. Discussion ensured about the reasons for the nutrient rich condition of the lake and the fact that there still seems to be runoff from the farms which border the lake. The task of water testing is being assumed by Bob Johnson and Linda Benoit.

John presented Arnold and Marjorie Smith with a gift in appreciation of their many contributions to the Association over the years.

In Bill George's absence, John reported that the State has stocked our lake with 800 rainbow trout.

Twenty two people completed a boating safety course conducted by Don LeClair last year.

Paul Hanson has resigned as Chair of Land Use and Conservation. Peter Morrill has volunteered to fill that spot.

The Association Board of Trustees will be forwarding a letter to the Town Selectmen requesting that the grass be mowed on the corner of the east shore and W. Glover roads, as it is a hazardous intersection. You cannot see if the way is clear before pulling out of east shore road.

Lynn Washburn reported 63 paid memberships to date. There were three deaths during the past year: Aurelio Simonetta, Floyd Hunt and Rene Monette.

Ron Roach, Home Protection Chairman, reported there were two

breakins during the winter but no damage or theft. As Ron wished to resign this position, Deb and Fran Daignault volunteered to assume the duties of that Committee.

Betsy Day discussed offering a CPR course sponsored by the Lake Parker Association. This proposal was accepted by the membership. Details will be forthcoming. She also reported that the Glover Fire Dept. Auction will be held on 7/25/92. There is a need for saleable items.

The membership decided to donate \$100. to the fire dept. and \$100. to the ambulance squad.

John recommended donating \$100. to the Orleans County Sheriffs' Department and that was approved.

Anyone interested in attending the Northeast Lakes Association annual meeting next year should contact John.

A program on the history of this area will following the potluck meeting on 8/15/92 at 6:00. Plan to attend!

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

mary Smith, Secretary

PS: On a personal note, many thanks to everyone who helped me in my dual roles as secretary/grammy at the meeting.

## Lake Parker Association, Inc.

West Glover, Vt. 05875

FINANCIAL STATEMENT	JULY 1,1991-JUNE 30,1992
BALANCE - Cash on Hand July 1, 1991	\$10,062.43
RECEIPTS:	•
Membership dues - 1991	\$ 385.00_
Membership dues - 1992	F77 00
Interest on CD	298.96 5, or Howard Bank
AIA account	230.30
Now (checking acct.)	170.52
Refund from State of VT.	44.11
	10.00 - 35.00 - (from Keanty)
Memorial gift for Rene	35.00 · from hearty
Total Receipts:  GENERAL EXPENDITURES:	\$1,518.59 \$11,581.02
Supplies (postage, Copies, etc.)	\$ 200.13
Rent of West Glover Church	1
	75.00
Memorial Gift (Rene Monette)	50.00 Home Health agay.
Donations (Sheriff Dept. & W. Glover	1
Ambulance & Fire Dept.)	<u>300.00</u>
Total General Expense WEED CONTROL	\$ 625.13
Supplies (postage, copies etc.)	\$167.68
Equipment Storage	200.00 - Randya
Insurance (equipment)	414.00
Registration (boat and trailer)	30.00 ~
Association Dues	30.00 -
VNRC dues	30.00 doration
Total Weed Control Expen	se \$871.68
•	se \$071.00
GRAND TOTAL EXPENDITURE	\$ <u>1,496.81</u>
BALANCE Cash on Hand July 1, 1992	\$ 10,084.21
Balance in Howard Bank CD	¢ = 000 00
Balance in Howard Bank AIA Account	\$5,000.00
Balance in Howard Bank Now Checking A	3,789,85
Buttined in Howard Bank Now Checking A	cct. 1,298.36
Total:	\$10,084.21
Respectfully submitted,	
Joyce E. Crokain	
Joyce E. Croteau, Treasurer	
Joyce E. Cioleau, Treasurer	